
Warm Welcome to Newly Recruits of Hong Kong Voluntary Observing Ships 

Chow Chi-kin 

 

Between June 2019 and November 2020, six more container ships joined the fleet of the 

Hong Kong Voluntary Observing Ships (HKVOS).  They are: 

 

MOL BEYOND 

OOCL GERMANY 

OOCL HONG KONG 

OOCL INDONESIA 

 OOCL JAPAN 

OOCL POLAND 

 

Big thanks to the Seaspan Ship Management Limited and Orient Overseas Container Line 

Limited (OOCL) for their continuing support to the HKVOS Scheme and a warm welcome to 

the six new voluntary observing ships! 

 

 

Port Meteorological Officer demonstrating to the Captain of a newly recruited HKVOS on the 

operation of a digital barograph 


